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Artist impression of the new entrance to Darcy Road Public School (subject to change) 

Project overview 
The upgrade of Darcy Road Public School will include new permanent learning spaces and core facilities 
to support the growing population in Western Sydney.  

The upgrade will deliver new buildings with flexible classrooms, new administration facilities, a new 
library, a new canteen, a refurbished hall, an extension to the existing car park, and improvements to 
open spaces.  

The upgrade will include the demolition of all existing school buildings, except for the hall, and removing 
demountable classrooms. 

Progress summary  
All the demountable facilities for the temporary school have now been installed on the school oval. We 
have started work to connect them to power and water.  

Next steps 

We will continue work on the temporary school over the spring school holidays (25 September to 6 
October 2023) to get it ready for Term 4. We will also install solid hoarding around the construction area 
for the main upgrade works.  

Temporary school arrangements in Term 4  
 

 The school’s existing classroom buildings will be off limits. 
 All classes will be taught in the temporary school classrooms.  
 The school will continue to use the existing hall and toilets.  
 Before and after school care will continue to operate in the hall.  
 New temporary entry points will open on Darcy Road and Olive Street.  
 Pedestrians will be encouraged to use the Olive Street entrance.  
 The school office will move to the Olive Street entry.  
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Temporary school site plan   
The site plan below shows how the school will operate during the first stage of construction. The 
construction area will be securely fenced off from the rest of the school site. 

Play space will be smaller than usual during construction, but there will still be safe play spaces for 
students to enjoy. Play spaces include the basketball court, the hall’s covered outdoor learning area and 
open space to the south of the school site.  

For more information  
Stay informed about the project by visiting the dedicated project webpage edu.nsw.link/DarcyRdPS.  
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